


PIKE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
PIKE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING           810 HILL CHURCH ROAD
BOYERTOWN, BERKS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

MINUTES of the
TUES. MARCH 5, 2024
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

CALL THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:30 P.M.

ROLL CALL:	Steffan R. Helbig, Chairman 
Harry J. Culp, Vice Chair
			James S. Pentz, Member
				Joan London, Township Solicitor
Michael Reinert, Township Engineer
Cynthia Lastauckas, Township Secretary/Treasurer	

Also meeting with the board:	John Prout, Roadmaster 	Piper Sherburne 	Steph Dolak						Joe Zimring		Jaap Van Liere
					

ACT 93:  Chairman Helbig announced Act 93 was posted in the office for the public’s information regarding the public’s right to comment before any action is taken before a roll call vote.
MINUTES OF MEETING OF February 6, 2024: Motion made by Chairman Helbig to approve the minutes of the February 6, 2024 Monthly Board of Supervisors’ Meeting, and seconded by Mr. Culp.  Motion passed unanimously.
PAYMENT OF INVOICES:	 Total of all invoices presented for approval: $46,288.66.  
· Total of all General Fund invoices presented: $44,325.99 Motion made by Chairman Helbig to pay the invoices and seconded by Mr. Culp.  Motion passed unanimously.
· Total of all State Fund invoices presented: $1,962.67. Motion made by Chairman Helbig to pay the invoices and seconded by Mr. Culp.  Motion passed unanimously.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  The Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s report.  As of March 5, 2024, there was $765,096.32 in the General Fund; $133,272.83 plus interest in State Funds, and $159,961.30 plus interest in the American Rescue Plan Act Funds.
SECRETARY’S REPORT:
· Bally Community Ambulance Association Municipal EMS Reports for January and February have been received. Copies included in meeting packet.
· Eastern Berks Fire Department reports 28 calls for the month of February. The annual Hazmat recertification class has been completed. Four new sets of structural firefighting gear has been received at a total cost of $16,000.00, over $4,000.00 per fire fighter.
· Pennsylvania State Police reports 17 calls for service for the month of February. A copy of the report is included in meeting packet.
· Notice has been received from the PA Department of Community & Economic Development that Zach Gulden will be the new local government planner for Pike Township. A copy of the notice is included in the meeting packet.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT:  Tabled from the February Monthly Meeting: review and approval of 
Ordinance No. 2024-01, an ordinance reducing the speed limit on the entire length of certain enumerated roads in Pike Township to 25 mph. Ordinance will be held over.
CODE AND SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS’ REPORT:  Copies of the Code and Sewage Enforcement Officers’ Report for the month of February 2024 is available to the public. Supervisors defer to your copy of the report.
TOWNSHIP ENGINEER’S REPORT:
BUILDING AND ZONING ISSUES: Copies of the Building and Zoning Activity Report for the month of February 2024 are available from the Secretary. Supervisors defer to your copy of the report.
· Release of the denitrification escrow account for 448 Oysterdale Road. Motion made by Chairman Helbig to authorize the release of the denitrification escrow account held by Joshua Galloway, 448 Oysterdale Road, less all engineering and legal expenses, and seconded by Mr. Culp. Motion passed unanimously.

SUBDIVISIONS/LAND DEVELOPMENT PLANS REQUIRING BOARD ACTION:  
· No applications or plans received for review or approval at this time.
ROADMASTER’S REPORT:
Roadmaster John Prout submitted the February 2024 Road Work Report as follows: 
· Hartline Road “Job Mix Formula” error. No action taken.
· 2023 Bridge Safety Inspection results for Pike Township owned bridges. Copy included in meeting packet.
· Review of submitted roofing estimates for the Township Garage building. Motion made by Chairman Helbig to award the project to Martin Exteriors estimate no: 1373, at a cost not to exceed $14,000.00, and seconded by Mr. Pentz. Motion passed by roll call vote: Pentz, yes; Culp, abstain; and Helbig, yes.
· Garage door openers installed. 
· Gehris tree removal permission has been obtained 
· Concrete has been poured for fuel tank relocation
· Salt usage
· Garage keys to be provided to Sal DiPippa/Fire Dept.

OTHER PUBLIC WORKS BUSINESS:  
· Projects:  The bid results will be announced at this time. A motion is needed to send Notice of Intent to Award to the lowest apparent qualifying bidder.  Lowest bidder is H&K Group, Inc. Bid submittal was reviewed and approved by Ms. London.
Motion made by Chairman Helbig to authorize issuance of Notice of Intent to Award the 2024 Street Project to H&K Group, Inc., not to exceed $72,945.00, and seconded by Mr. Culp. Motion passed unanimously.
· Schedule the Supervisors 2024 Spring Road Inspection and authorize advertisement. 
Motion made by Chairman Helbig to schedule the 2024 Spring Road Inspection for April 10, 2024, participants will meet at 9 am at the Township Municipal Office, 810 Hill Church Rd, Boyertown, PA 19512, and seconded by Mr. Culp. Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion made by Chairman Helbig to authorize the advertisement of the 2024 Spring Road Inspection date, time, and meeting location, and seconded by Mr. Culp. Motion passed unanimously.
· Rolling Rock Road Bridge culvert
· Preliminary planning update for the proposed Pike Township Municipal Office Building:

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL:
· Next Environmental Advisory Council Meeting is scheduled for Mon., Mar 11th, 7:30 pm
· Meeting Minutes have been received for the February 2024 meeting. Copies included in meeting packet.

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION:   
Special Presentation: Zoning as a Conservation Strategy 
Join the Pike Township Planning Commission and Ann Hutchinson, FAICP, from Natural Lands, for a discussion on how zoning can advance conservation goals. Presentation will be held on March 20th, 2024 at 7:30 pm at the Pike Township Municipal Office.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None currently

NEW BUSINESS:   
· No response has been received from the family of Dustin Moyer regarding the harvest of the hayfields at Weidner Grove Park. The option to continue the “gentlemen’s agreement”, that had been made with Dustin Moyer by Pike Township, was offered to the family by letter mailed to the Bryce Moyer on January 31, 2024, requesting a response to accept the offer on or before March 1st, 2024.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:  No public comment introduced

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by Chairman Helbig, seconded by Mr. Culp, to adjourn the Tuesday, March 5, 2024 Monthly Board of Supervisors Meeting at 8:31 pm. Motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Cynthia Lastauckas
Secretary/Treasurer



